
Will, DE, Sussex, SARAH MANLOVE, 1732

In the name of God Amen.

This 27th day of January in the year of Our Lord 1732, I, SARAH [SPENCER] MANLOVE, 
of the county of Sussex on Delaware Bay being sick and weak in body but of sound 
and perfect mind and memory, thanks to almighty God for the same, do hereby make my
last will and testament in Manner and form following: 

IMPRIMIS I give and bequeath unto my well-beloved brother HENRY SPENCER my 
Plantation in the county above said with all the land belonging to the same and all
other the appurtenances belonging to the same to be held and enjoyed by him, his 
heirs and assigns forever. 

ITEM I give unto NOTTINGHAM JACOBS, a young cow and calf and £4 to be paid out of 
my personal estate to assist toward paying for his schooling. 

ITEM I give unto my sister HANNAH SPENCER all my clothes and all the residue of my 
creatures and £10 in money to be paid out two of my personal estate and delivered 
to her by my executor when she arrives to the age of 16 years.

ITEMS I give unto my two cousins, to wit: MARY MANLOVE and ELIZABETH MANLOVE, £3 
each to be paid by my executors.

AND I make and depute my said brother, HENRY SPENCER, my executor of this my last 
will and testament unto whom I give and bequeath all the remainder of my estate 
utterly revoking and disannulling all former wills and bequests whatsoever by me 
heretofore made confirming this and no other to be my last will and testament.

In testimony whereof I have hereunto put my hand and affixed my seal the day and 
you're above written.

SARAH MANLOVE {seal, her X mark}

Signed, Sealed, published, pronounced and declared by the said SARAH MANLOVE to be 
her last will and testament in presence of:

JOHN MAY 
WILLIAM SPENCER 
MARGARET VANKIRK
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Sussex 

Memorandum this 8th day of February 1732 / 1733 be within JOHN MAY and MARGARET 
VANKIRK two of the witnesses to the within will subscribing appeared before me, 
JACOB KOLLOCK, deputy register appointed for the probate of wills and granting 
letters of administration for the county of Sussex aforesaid and on their Oaths 
solemn oaths did declare that in their site, presents, and hearing the testator, 
SARAH MANLOVE, did sign, seal, publish, pronounce and declare the width in writing 
to be her last will and testament and that at the doing their of the shed testator 
was of a sound and perfect disposing mind, memory and on judgment and also that 
they saw WILLIAM SPENCER sign with them as an evidence to the same.

Test
JACOB KOLLOCK, Deputy register
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